SWT Licensing Committee - 20 June 2022

Present: Councillor Mark Lithgow (Chair)

Councillors Simon Coles, Andrew Hadley, John Hassall, Dawn Johnson,

Janet Lloyd, Craig Palmer, Ray Tully, Danny Wedderkopp, Sarah

Wakefield, Brenda Weston and Keith Wheatley

Officers: Joanne Toogood, Clare Rendell and Tracey Meadows

(The meeting commenced at 6.15 pm)

1. **Appointment of Chair**

Resolved that Councillor Mark Lithgow be appointed as Chair of the Licensing Committee for the remainder of the Municipal Year.

2. **Appointment of Vice Chair**

Resolved that Councillor Janet Lloyd be appointed as Vice-Chair of the Licensing Committee for the remainder of the Municipal Year.

3. Apologies

At this point in the meeting Cllr's Johnson and Wakefield left the meeting.

Apologies were received from Councillors Firmin, Trollope-Bellew, S Lees and Whetlor.

4. Minutes of the previous meeting of the Licensing Committee

(Minutes of the meeting of the Licensing Committee held on 21 March 22 circulated with the agenda)

Resolved that the minutes of the Licensing Committee held on 21 March 22 be confirmed as a correct record.

5. **Declarations of Interest**

Members present at the meeting declared the following personal interests in their capacity as a Councillor or Clerk of a County, Town or Parish Council or any other Local Authority:-

Name	Minute No.	Description of	Reason	Action Taken
------	------------	----------------	--------	--------------

		Interest		
Cllr S Coles	All Items	SCC & Taunton Charter Trustee	Personal	Spoke and Voted
Cllr A Hadley	All Items	SCC	Personal	Spoke and Voted
Cllr D Johnson	All Items	SCC	Personal	Spoke and Voted
Cllr M Lithgow	All Items	Wellington	Personal	Spoke and Voted
Cllr J Lloyd	All Items	Wellington & Sampford Arundel	Personal	Spoke and Voted
Cllr C Palmer	All Items	Minehead	Personal	Spoke and Voted
Cllr R Tully	All Items	West Monkton	Personal	Spoke and Voted
Cllr S Wakefield	All Items	SCC	Personal	Spoke and Voted
Cllr D Wedderkopp	All Items	Taunton Charter Trustee	Personal	Spoke and Voted
Cllr B Weston	All Items	Taunton Charter Trustee	Personal	Spoke and Voted
Cllr K Wheatley	All Items	Wellington	Personal	Spoke and Voted

6. **Public Participation**

No members of the public had requested to speak on any item on the agenda.

7. **Licensing Update report**

During the discussion the following points were raised:-

- Cllr Lithgow stated that the reasons for consultancy was because we had reimplemented our taxi forum. Conversations with Taxi drivers and the Taxi firms would be had so that they can raise any concerns.
- Councillor queried whether this forum would include West Somerset as well as SWT area? Cllr Lithgow responded that this invite had gone out to all Taxi firms including West Somerset but the take up had been relatively small with only three or four people attending. He stated that we were hoping that once the word got out the taxi service would realise that they have a view and a voice and were listened to to enable them to take part in making Policy changes. Hopefully this would be well attended in the future.
- Concerns were raised again over the level of participation for this forum. It
 was stated that previously there were 50 plus attendees. Were we getting
 notifications out there to increase participation for this forum? At present
 the meetings were being held via Zoom. Cllr Lithgow responded that the
 Licensing Manager was looking for ways to improve communications to
 increase participation.
- Concerns were raised with the fuel impact to taxi drivers. Would there be
 any consideration given to the varying of fare charges temporarily until the
 situation improved. Cllr Lithgow responded that this needed to be looked

- at again. Conversations were being had on when a review would take place. This would need to go back to the Executive to be altered.
- It was stated in the report that Taxi's had to be less than 3 years old was this correct? The Officer responded that information was correct, but we were looking to remove that restriction.
- Councillor raised a query on Direct response travel in different parts of the country. This was run by the co-operation of taxi firms, local bus services, County Council vehicles, social club vehicles ect. How would taxi cabs fit into that with regards to how licensing was concerned? The Officer stated that this comment would be fed back to the Licensing Manager for a response.

Resolved that the update reported was noted.

8. Street trading policy working group

During the discussion the following points were raised:-

- Councillor Weston stated that she hoped that the working group took account of equality issues especially with pavements licenses and people trading in the street. This needed to be carefully looked at how people with mobility and sensory impairments were accommodated within that situation.
- The committee were happy that the Street Trading Policy Working Group was being actioned.

Resolved that the committee agree to the following recommendation.

- 2.1 to form a Working Group, in accordance with Council protocols, to assist with the revising of the Council's policy on street trading.
- 2.2 Consider expanding the membership of the Working Group to include the Portfolio Holder for Asset Management and Economic Development, on account of the impact of street trading in town centres and how this links to the Corporate Strategy.

(The Meeting ended at 6.40 pm)